Erika Meyer 305 NE 61st Ave Apt D13 Portland, Oregon 97213

Ph: 971-888-1202

Email: ekm@seastorm.com

Angela M. Smorra, DMD Dental Director, Chief Investigator Oregon Board of Dentistry 1500 SW 1st Ave, Ste 770 Portland, OR 97201-5837

CC: c/o Cornelius Dental Clinic 44 N 11th Ave Cornelius, OR 97113

July 23, 2024

Dear Dr. Smorra:

I am attaching here an exchange of correspondence between myself and various individuals at Oregon Board of Dentistry regarding a complaint that I had filed – apparently first in July 2023 – something that I have a vague memory of – but which, having never received a response to the initial filing, I filed again in November 2023 (likely with more detail – including a digital copy of an x-ray). And to which I received no response, until a further inquiry on July 18, in which I received a phone call and letter, and on my request.

To summarize: I do not agree that the complaint was thoroughly investigated. Evidence for that includes the fact that despite having my phone number and email (as well as documents showing that there was a typo on the address) - the Board could not even manage to make contact with me before last week. I have a fairly good idea of who is behind the insertion of biomedical implants into my mouth generally, and around tooth 14 and 15 specifically, so it appears to me that this is more about concealing a crime.

Since filing the complaints last year, I have made contact with the Department of Justice Civil Rights Division, the Office of the Inspector General, and finally, the US Attorney General. I am documenting all of my attempts at relief and remedy as completely as possible, and will be providing those documents to the Department of Justice. To that end, I want to know how to get

a full record of this "thorough investigation" that was performed by the Oregon Board of Dentistry: all documents that you accessed, all interviews you conducted, and everything you did to lead you to your conclusion. It is also of interest to me why my second complaint did not receive any response at all. If there is an administrative process to obtain these records, please direct me accordingly.

This is an urgent situation and I'm sure you can imagine how disappointed I am that, based on the instructions on your pamphlet saying that an investigation could last for some time – I waited for several months, only to find out that the investigation had been already closed for nearly a year.

I have been suffering because of this.
Thank you,
Erika Meyer